
NOTICE  

Town of Lowell  

SELECT BOARD MEETING  

THE LOWELL SELECTBOARD WILL MEET ON  

Tuesday April 26, 2022 AT 5:30 P.M.  

AT THE TOWN OFFICE BUILDING. 

 AGENDA:  

 

• Sign Orders 

• Approve minutes from April 14, 2022 

• ATV Permit Discussion 

• Other Business 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                

 

 

                                                                                                                                           SELECTBOARD: 
                                                                                                                                                    Alden Warner-Chm.  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                   Darren Pion 

Wayne Richardson 

  

MINUTES 

SELECT BOARD MEETING 

TOWN OF LOWELL 

Meeting held on April 14, 2022. 

  

Board members present:    

Darren Pion, Wayne Richardson 

Christy Pion- Town Clerk/Asst. Treasurer/Selectboard Clerk 

Rebecca DiZazzo-Treasurer/Asst. Clerk/Delinq. Tax Col. 

Calvin Allen-Road Commissioner   

Meeting was called to order at 5:34 p.m. 

Guest: 

❖ Jennifer Blay-Science Teacher-LGS 

❖ Steve Mason-School Board Chair 

❖ Jason Powers-Resident 

❖ Christina Adams- Town Health Officer (THO) 

❖ Ryan Kneeland-Resident 

Sign Orders: 

 

❖      Orders were approved and signed by the Board unanimously for the Treasurer.  

 

Minutes from April 14,  2022: 

 

❖ Minutes from April 14, 2022 were approved by the Board unanimously. 

 

.Other Business: 

 

❖ Ryan Kneeland, resident, joined the meeting to request signatures from the Selectboard for a 

ROW (Right of Way) agreement for power. The Board reviewed the document and signed the 

agreement. 

❖ Steve Mason, School Board Chair, join the meeting to ask permission to speak a little at Town 

meeting and to allow some students to show about a 15-minute presentation. The Board agreed this 

would be okay. 



❖ Jason Powers, resident, came to report a truck that has been in the Town right of way all winter 

and it is also partially on his property. He stated that the truck belonged to his neighbor Ken Canning 

and would like the Board to talk to Mr. Canning about getting it moved. He also stated that if the Board 

sends Mr. Canning a letter that he would also like a copy of the letter sent to him. The Board told Jason 

that they would look into it and see if they can get Mr. Canning to move it. 

❖ UPDATE: Jennifer Blay, Science Teacher, joined the meeting to notify the Board that she had 

finished staking out the trail, it is a little less than 1800 feet. She stated that she had asked Marc Sicotte 

to get a few quotes for her on what it would cost to put the running/walking trail in. The Board told Jenn 

that they would like a little more time to think about it and discuss it before they give her their final 

decision. Jenn also asked the Board if they would like signage to put up in the Gelo park Trail to alert 

people of the game cameras and to ask them to carry out what they bring into the trail to help keep it 

clean. The Board stated that they would like the signage to put up. Jenn also asked if they wanted a sign 

that said not responsible for accident or injury. The Board stated that they would like to check with 

VLCT before putting a sign like that on the trail. 

❖ Truck Weight Permits were approved and signed for the following: R.L. MORIN & SONS 

CONSTRUCTION/RICKY MORIN. 

❖ Anne Lepeltier sent an email to the Town Clerk addressing the Selectboard of a request. Her 

request is to ask permission to use the Town green to hold a clothing “pop-up”, for she has done this in 

several other towns, and it has been very successful. The Board read the email and decided that this 

would be a fine idea and have granted her permission to do so on the front Lawn of the Clerk’s office 

provided she doesn’t hold it the Saturday of town meeting May 21, 2022 and that she checks with the 

school about using their parking lot for extra parking if needed. 

❖ Rob Young emailed Darren the details of the upcoming culvert project on Irish Hill Road. 

Darren shared this with the other Board members at the Board meeting. They had to make a decision on 

whether to sign the agreement. They decided to sign the agreement with the stipulation that the State 

will be held accountable for any damages to the roads being used for detour during the project. 

❖ Calvin updated the Board that he had ordered the timbers for the Stewart farm rd. Bridge 

replacement. 

❖ Becky updated the Board on the bankruptcy procedures for a town landowner that will have 

more details coming after the May 17th hearing. 

 

ATV Permits: 

 

❖ The Clerk asked the Board if they had made a decision on whether or not the Town of Lowell was 

going to continue the distribution of ATV permits for the Town. The Board decided to do away with 

the permits this year. The only stipulation is that everyone will have to follow VASA rules and 

VASA dates of trail use for the ATV’s. 

 

Board Warrants:  

 

➢ General Order # 12      $                   8,549.85 

➢ Payroll  Order # 9        $                    8,023.23 

                                                                                                                                 __________________ 

                                                                                                                                    

Signed by the Board for the Treasurer to draw checks totaling -                       $   16,573.08 
 

Meeting adjourned at 6:55 P.M. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by Christy M. Pion.  

   

 

Next meeting date: May 10, 2022 at the Town Office Building 

  

  

_____________________________________         ______________________________________  

   


